
ADDENDUM NUMBER 1:
Issued: September 17, 2013

Bid #06-14
Water Treatment Plant Deconstruction and Demolition

This Addendum forms part of the original document marked: Water Treatment Plant Deconstruction
and Demolition Bid # 06-14

The following questions have been asked and answered:

Regarding the Base Project at Madbury:

Q: Do the footings and foundations need to be totally removed?
Answer: No. The footings and the floor of the foundation need to be broken so that groundwater
will pass through. The foundation walls need to be demolished to no less than two (2) feet below
grade. Clean rubblized concrete or brick may be used to fill the foundation hole to the appropriate
level.

Q: Can you use the crushed concrete generated on site for backfill purposes?
Answer: Yes. See above.

Q: Is there a specific concrete size we need to use when backfilling?
Answer: 2-5 inch pieces

Q: How far out beyond the site do the pipelines extend? Are we required to get rid of the pipes
beyond the site location?
Answer: You do not have to remove any piping beyond the footprint of the building.

Q: Will barricades be required?
Answer: No, but you have to control access to the site such that passers-by can pass safely.  The
worksite and stand-off must be clearly marked.

Q: Can we have extended work hours?
Answer: Yes, but only as an exception, and you must request permission for extended hours form
the DPW 24-hours in advance.

Q: What permits will firms be required to acquire?
Answer: Any permit necessary other than the building permit for demolition from the town of
Madbury, which the DPW will acquire.

Regarding the Add Alternate Project at Pease:

Q: Can the carbon be disposed of in the land fill?
Answer: Yes

Q: If the carbon weighs more than 50-Thousand pounds how is it paid for? Is the weight based on
dry weight?



Answer:  If there is more (or different) material present within the tanks than anticipated, the added
cost for removal of the material will be treated as a change order.

Q: Can we use the back garage door to remove material?
Answer:  No.  The building addition with the garage door must not be impacted during this project
as operations will be on-going there.

Additionally, part of this addendum includes the following attachments:
 List of attendees from the pre-bid meeting
 Asbestos inspection
 Carbon lab data sheet
 Plan sets of Madbury

Please acknowledge this addendum within your proposal, failure to do so may subject a bidder to
disqualification.
End of Addendum #1
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